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Wellfleet Energy and Climate Action Committee  
Minutes of the Meeting of December 21, 2021 

Remote Participation 
7:00 p.m. 

 
Present: Richard Elkin, Lilli-Ann Green, Suzanne Ryan, and Robert Shapiro 
 
At the time of the meeting Gorham Brigham stated he was an approved committee member 
by Selectboard but had not taken the oath of office: Carol Magenau said town hall had 
contacted her and she was no longer a committee member because her term expired in 
2021.  
 
At the following meeting, Magenau stated Town Hall had made a mistake by saying her term of 
office expired in 2021 when it actually expires in 2022 and therefore was a member of the 
committee. Per the direction of the Town Clerk, the minutes reflect what was stated on 12-21-21. 
 
Guest: Linda Lancaster 
 
Chair Elkin called the meeting to order at 7:12 p.m.   

This Zoom meeting was recorded and posted on the Town website. 

BUSINESS 
 
Review of rules for remote participation under open meeting law (OML): Elkin gave an introduction 
to Open Meeting Law and Zoom meeting remote participation. He stated a role call vote must be taken.  

 
Approval of minutes: Elkin moved to approve minutes. Green seconded. The motion carried 4-0. 
 
WECAC consideration of supporting the Green Futures Act: Guest Lancaster from Plymouth spoke 
to the committee members. Her group is reaching out to energy committees for support and lobbying our 
Cape state delegation to be supportive of this bill in the MA legislature. They have a commitment from a 
number of environmental groups to be supportive. The main thrust is to transition to all electric. There 
would be a price on ‘pollution’ (heating oil, propane and gas) in order to create incentives for people to 
switch to all electric. There would be help for low income people.  Committee members and others in 
attendance asked questions. Shapiro asked who would bear the burden of the extra charges, for 
example would a propane company pay more and would that therefore be passed onto the consumer. 
The answer seemed to be yes. Green stated that there is a problem when the push is for consumers to 
transition to electric but once that is done, the consumer’s electric consumption is higher and the Cape 
Light Compact (CLC) charges a higher rate for people who use more electricity. That does not seem like 
an incentive to make a transition to all electric. Elkin will follow up with CLC and ask why. Lancaster will 
ask the climate group and get back to us. Brigham asked for details about the bill status. There has been 
a hearing and Lancaster as well as others are looking for broader support because they would like the 
bill to be reported favorably out of committee. Brigham asked about the bigger load on the grid, can the 
grid keep up with the demand and are there provisions in the bill so the grid would be able to meet the 
need. Lancaster did not know the answer but will get back to the committee with the answer. Elkin said 
that electric rates will go up next year for CLC. He stated the bill we are being asked to support charges 




